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Presiding Officer Melissa Stuart called the meeting to order, reviewed attendance, and 
overviewed the agenda.  The meeting was held in Council Chambers. 
 
Committee Members present and establishing a quorum:    
  

 Jeralee Anderson  
 Steve Fields   
 Jessica Forsythe 
 Vanessa Kritzer  
 Angie Nuevacamina 
 Osman Salahuddin  
 Melissa Stuart 

 
 Action Items 

1. Award Bid to A1 Landscaping of Snohomish, WA, in the Amount of $2,739,391, for the 
Bel-Red Buffered Bike Lanes Project 
Department: Public Works 
Action: Consent, July 15th 
 
Vangie Garcia, Public Works Deputy Director, and Steve Gibbs, Capital Projects Division 
Manager, reported to the Members of the Committee:  

• Bike lane along Bel-Red Road;  
• Stormwater pipe; and 
• Adding ADA ramps. 

 
Discussion ensued regarding: support for the project; gaps in the bike lane system; 
trees; conversations regarding improvements through Bellevue; contingency amount; 
and pipe replacement.  
 

2. Award Construction Contract to Always Active Services, LLC of Snohomish, WA, in the 
Amount of $364,458, for the Meadow Park Sport Court Replacement 
Department: Planning and Community Development 
Action: Consent, July 15th 
 
Vangie Garcia, Public Works Deputy Director, and Steve Gibbs, Capital Projects Division 
Manager, reported to the Members of the Committee:  

• Removal of old court surfacing; 
• Fencing; and 
• Pickleball and basketball striping. 
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Discussion ensued regarding: impacts of closure; and bid discrepancy. 
 

3. Approve Consultant Agreement for the Curbside Management Plan Project 
Department: Public Works 
Action: Consent, July 15th 
 
Vangie Garcia, Public Works Deputy Director, Paul Cho, Traffic Engineering Manager, 
and Isobel Diaz, Senior Traffic Engineer, reported to the Members of the Committee:  

• Development of the curbside management plan; 
• Curb space is a valuable asset; 
• Supporting other uses;  
• Limited supply and increased demand; 
• Equity and livability; and 
• Comprehensive plan focusing on the urban centers. 

 
4. Approval of On-Call Consultant Contracts for Transportation Planning & Engineering 

Department: Planning and Community Development 
Action: Consent, July 15th 
 
Franchesca Liburdy, reported to the Members of the Committee:  

• Augment staff efforts;  
• Efficient response to planning and engineering needs; 
• Two-year contracts;  
• Responses to RFP; and 
• Avoid delays. 

 
Feedback for Study Session/Staff Report 
 

1. Transportation Master Plan Status Update 
Department: Planning and Community Development 
Action: Study Session, July 8th 
 
Seraphie Allen, Planning and Community Development Deputy Director, and 
Franchesca Liburdy, Senior Transportation Planner, requested feedback from the 
Members of the Committee:  

• Support Redmond 2050; 
• Pedestrian network chapter; 
• Transportation Demand Management chapter;  
• Update on community engagement; and 
• Upcoming touchpoints. 

 
Topics for Study Session: trail lighting; speedbumps and traffic calming; signaling; 
Transportation Demand Management; public engagement; design; curb cuts; and line 
of sight. 
 

2. Establishing the 2025-26 Annual Comprehensive Plan Docket 
Department: Planning and Community Development 
Action: Study Session, July 22nd 
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Seraphie Allen, Planning and Community Development Deputy Director, and Glenn 
Coil, Senior Planner, requested feedback from the Members of the Committee:  

• Establish the amendment document established by ordinance;  
• One application for inclusion in the document;  
• Planning Commission recommended inclusion; and 
• One application was not recommended for inclusion. 

 
Topics for Study Session: implications for adding the application that was not 
recommended; process for docket adoption; bringing this item forward to Committee 
of the Whole or New Business; and recusal. 
 

3. Capital Investment Program (CIP) Project Updates - Q2 2025 
Department: Public Works 
Action: Staff Report, July 15th 
 
Vangie Garcia, Public Works Deputy Director, and Steve Gibbs, Capital Projects Division 
Manager, requested feedback from the Members of the Committee. 

 
Topics for the Staff Report: Maintenance and Operations Center; Evans Creek; 
dashboard metrics; and pavement goals. 
 
Informational – N/A 
 
Read Only 
 
1. Stormwater and Surface Water System Plan Progress Update 

Department: Public Works 
 

 
Meeting adjourned at 5:14 p.m. 

 


